Americans Arriving
by
Eyes Right 
Hartford, CT – Although this city is far removed from the flotilla of small boats carrying refugees from Cuba to Florida, there are both positive and negative lessons available here to aid the U.S. in absorbing this latest wave of immigrants.
Hartford currently has a large number of Spanish-speaking residents.  Most of these Hispanic Americans have roots in Puerto Rico and were originally drawn here many years ago to labor on the numerous tobacco farms in the area (it is a special variety used as the wrappers for cigars).  Their presence enabled the local tobacco industry to thrive due to cheap labor.  As an affluent state, Connecticut had relatively few poor people who were willing to perform low-paying, labor-intensive work.  Thus, the influx of Puerto Ricans proved to be an economic boom to not only the tobacco industry, but also the entire state economy which benefited from a new source of plentiful unskilled labor – and from the spending of the workers’ wages in the region.
One factor which has diminished the success of the Puerto Ricans-in- Connecticut story has been the general reluctance of many Hispanic-Americans to learn English and to be assimilated into the mainstream of American life.  Instead of forcing this group to learn the language spoken here, Connecticut bureaucrats now print all government forms – including ballots – in both Español and English.  The incentives to learn English which inspired previous blocs of Connecticut immigrants (such as the very large numbers of Poles, Russians, and Italians) have been in large measure removed by “do-gooder” government policy.  They result is a disturbing trend of second and third generation Puerto Rican Americans who are economically condemned by their lack of education to those same low-paying jobs as their parents and grandparents.
The United States can benefit greatly from the current influx of Cubans if we apply the lessons of here in the Hartford area.  Either we must encourage the Cubans to disperse from southern Florida to locations requiring cheap labor, or we must encourage private industry to establish new businesses in the Miami region to employ this new source of labor.  And we must resist further political mischief to weaken the one common bond of the English language which has united this nation of immigrants for 200 years.

The best ways to transform newly-arriving Cubans into Americans are jobs and education, not welfare lines.

I thought you might like to know.
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